Council on Aging Meeting:  May 19, 2020
Members Present:	 Susan Lawless, Director;  Jo Schofield, Chairman; Ava 
	Grimason,   Marge Smith, Martha Smith, Judy Rakutis
The meeting was called to order by Jo Schofield at 9:31 a.m.	
Secretary’s Report:  Motion to approve, Ava Grimason. Seconded by Martha 
	Smith. Voted on and passed.
Director’s Report
1.  Susan is seeking guidance from the State COA leadership and Kathy LaNatra on whether our COA opening is late Phase 3 or Phase 4.
2. There will be no Cookout this year and the Volunteer Luncheon is cancelled.
3. Jo mentioned that we need to coordinate with Stop and Shop on bread pick up.  Curbside pickup with groceries at COA is continuing.
4. Susan is also trying to seek information on what 25% occupancy looks like in our facility.  Tricia will be moved, reception area off limits. Plexiglass will be placed at all desks and in area in front of Lisa.  Hand sanitizers will be placed by both front and back doors.
5. An attempt to put plexiglass on the van to protect the driver was nixed by Insurance according to Scott.
6. Van safety precautions include taking only one person at a time, wearing masks and screening questions.  Van trips will probably be increasing in the future.  Concern exists about helping seniors with groceries.
7. Concern was raised about the waste of Newsletters at the Mobile Home Park and in general.  Next month will send out only 400 and add names on the mailing list as requested.  Jo suggested contacting Jeff to alert residents at the park  when the Newsletter is out.
8. Judy and Susan will coordinate meeting attendance and information distribution from OCES.

Other Business
1.  Marge asked if there was any update on the roof repairs.  Awaiting a final cost figure to present at Town Meeting.
2. Susan mentioned that Lisa was busy painting at the COA. It was suggested that we compile before and after photos of improvements. Past event photos could also be compiled with dates and people identification for a scrapbook.
3. Gift cards to Volunteers will be distributed mid June.
4.  Board members all agreed we miss face to face meetings. Hopefully our June meeting could meet outside, socially distancing.  The men’s coffee hour is being sadly missed as well.
5. Ava reminded us that her tenure on the Board is up at the end of June.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:11 a.m.

Note:  Library will be offering curbside pick up.  Doubtful that the annual Bake/Book Sale may happen this year.


